Danville, WV

December 7, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Mark Snow, Ronald Nelson, and George Chafin.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was presented and accepted.

Council was informed that five contractors had pre-bid on the bridge project.

Council gave John Paul Abbott permission to attend the WV Municipal League Conference in Morgantown, WV.

George Chafin made a motion to accept the reading of the Personnel Management Policy (see attachment) seconded by Fred Byrnside, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to pay incentive bonuses of \$1,000.00 for full time employees and \$500.00 for all part time "certified" police officers, seconded by Fred Byrnside, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to provide funding in the same amount as last year for the fruit baskets for the senior citizens of Danville, seconded by Ronald Nelson, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to pay current bills, Mark Snow, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Mark Snow seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

November 7, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Mark Snow, Ronald Nelson, and George Chafin.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was presented and accepted.

Jarrod White, owner of Kristie's was present to ask that he be granted a liquor license. A motion was made by Fred Byrnside to allow Kristie's to have a liquor license, seconded by George Chafin, vote of 4/1 in favor, motion passed.

Council was informed that the pedestrian bridge project was going to bid, DOH approved it last week. Ads will be in the paper on 11/15 and 11/22, pre-bid conference on 11/28, bid opening will be on 12/8.

The VFW requested a donation of \$500.00: \$250.00 for calendars and \$250.00 for fruit baskets. Mark Snow made a motion to donate \$500.00 to the VFW, Ronald Nelson seconded, the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion we spend \$1,000.00 on upgrading the Christmas lights, seconded by Mark Snow, the vote was unanimous.

The Mayor and council joined by the Governor, proclaimed the week of November 19th to November 25th "Christian Heritage Week." Mark Snow made a motion to accept the proclamation, seconded by Ronald Nelson, the vote was unanimous.

A motion was made by Mark Snow and seconded by George Chafin to install a street light at the south west end of 3rd Street at the bridge crossing over the Coal River, the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to provide funding in the same amount as last year for the fruit baskets for the senior citizens of Danville, seconded by Ronald Nelson, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to pay current bills, Fred Byrnside seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Ronald Nelson seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

October 3, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, George Chafin and Harold Porter.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was presented and accepted.

Lisa Dooley from the WV Municipal League was present to discuss WVHUB along with Kaitlen Campbell and Dan Taylor. WVHUB is a bad building program, identifies the worst of the worst, also discussed WVU Law Clinic – talked about a new law describes property and condemnation, loan money is available for demolition

Aaron Green from the Washington District Skyhawk football league was present to ask for a \$500.00 donation go to the Greenbrier to attend a football tournament for 10-year-olds. George Chafin made a motion to give \$500.00, Harold Porter, seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Josh Sharps of Summit Engineering was present to give a report on the bridge.

John Paul Abbott gave an update on the Fall Festival.

Ronald Nelson made a motion to pay current bills, George Chafin, and the vote was unanimous.

Harold Porter made a motion to adjourn, Fred Byrnside seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Council Chambers Danville, WV September 5, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Fred Byrnside, George Chafin, Ronald Nelson, and Mark Snow.

Discussion on a Town Ordinance concerning people being in Town and not living here, need to check and see what is going on in other Towns and see what they are going to do about the problem.

John Paul Abbott gave a report on the projects have been completed in town.

- State Road is going to roll and re-grind at the boat ramp for the Town
- Roof was inspected on the community center and is good for another 5 years

Phillip Boehm gave a report on repairs needed for a town vehicle in need of a condenser

- Town employees will complete the work so it will be cheaper than the Stephens Auto estimate
- Discussed people piling up trash at the Cooper property at Newport, citations will be issued

Discussed appointing a board to check on buildings that are being occupied but do not have power, water, sewer or gas.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to split the extra cost incurred on the building of the walk bridge, George Chafin seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Ronald Nelson made a motion to pay current bills, seconded by Mark Snow, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to adjourn, Ronald Nelson seconded, being no further business the meeting adjourned.

James A. "Tony" Hensley,

Recorder/Treasurer

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

August 1, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Ronald Nelson, George Chafin, Mark Snow and Fred Byrnside.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved, the Treasurer's report was given and approved.

No visitors were present.

Mayor discussed the new "Building Law" created by the legislature and the effect it would have on the Town.

The mayor instructed the police chief to place an ad in the newspaper for new police officers.

George Chafin made a motion to pay current bills, Fred Byrnside seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Ronald Nelson seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Being no further business, meeting adjourned.

James A. "Tony" Hensley, Recorder/Treasurer

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

July 11, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, Harold Porter, George Chafin, Mark Snow.

Minutes from previous meeting were approved, treasurers report was approved.

Two Budget Revisions were presented: The budget (levy estimate) for the Town of Danville is being revised to account for funds that will remain from the Fiscal Year 2017 budget. Ronald Nelson made a motion to accept both revisions as presented, Mark Snow seconded and the vote was unanimous.

New City Manager John P. Abbott was advised to get with the city attorney and discuss the legality of writing an ordinance concerning the health hazard created when people are living in structures without utilities.

Update on continuing projects:

Kroger Gas Station - Premax Land Co. bought the property, Still a GO, but no real timeline right now.

Danville Walking Bridge - now waiting on WV DOH to approve.

Several complaints were discussed about trash, noise, abandoned houses and the problems they are causing throughout Town.

George Chafin made a motion to pay current bills, Harold Porter seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, George Chafin, seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

June 19, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, Harold Porter, George Chafin, Mark Snow.

Minutes from previous meeting were approved, treasurers report was approved.

The mayor reported on meeting with the County Commission to secure additional funding for the bridge project.

Several complaints were discussed about trash, noise and abandoned houses and the problems they are causing throughout the Town.

Josh Barker submitted his resignation a city manager, and advised he would be available as a consultant for training.

Harold Porter made a motion to pay current bills, Ronald Nelson seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Harold Porter, seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Phillip Boehm, Acting Recorder

Danville, WV

April 18, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, Harold Porter and Mark Snow.

Mike Hill of Summit Engineering was on the phone from Summit Engineering and Josh Sharps was present from Summit Engineering, discussing the Draft of Budget Summary for the bridge project.

A motion was made by Mark Snow to accept the levy rates as published in the FY 18 Municipal Levy Estimate of the Town of Danville, seconded by Ronald Nelson, hearing no objection, the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Harold Porter made a motion to accept the budget revisionFY17/#3, as presented Ronald Nelson seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

The spring cleanup was a success, two bins were filled with refuse and the river banks were cleaned.

Mark Snow made a motion to approve the budget, Harold Porter seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Ronald Nelson, seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

March 14, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, George Chafin Harold Porter and Mark Snow.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Levy Estimate (Municipal Budget) for the Fiscal Year 2018.

This year's revenue estimate was approximately \$11,000.00 over last year's budget and was divided equally among the departments.

George Chafin made a motion to approve the budget, Mark Snow seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, Ronald Nelson, seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

February 7, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, George Chafin and Mark Snow.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was presented and accepted.

Council was informed that the University of Charleston would like to donate some computer for a public computer lab.

A riverbank clean-up will take place on April 9^{th} in conjunction with the City of Madison and the Coal River Group. The annual Town cleanup with be April $10 - 14^{th}$.

Early voting for the February 21st election is to start on February 8th and run through the 18th.

Ronald Nelson made a motion to accept the Budget Revision (FY17, Rev#02) as presented, Fred Byrnside seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

A motion was made by Mark Snow to accept the first reading of the ordinance to allow early voting for two weeks prior to the June 13th election (see attachment), seconded by Fred Byrnside, and the vote was unanimous.

George Chafin made a motion to pay current bills, Ronald Nelson seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Fred Byrnside made a motion to adjourn, George Chafin seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor

Danville, WV

January 3, 2017

The council of the Town of Danville met in regular session with the following members present: Mark McClure, Tony Hensley, Fred Byrnside, Ronald Nelson, Harold Porter, George Chafin and Mark Snow.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was presented and accepted.

Council was informed that the Boone Career Center would build the bathroom at the boating ramp for \$4,500.00 and the Boy Scouts will build the bleachers for \$800.00

George Chafin made a motion to spend \$11075.00 for a 2011 Jeep for the Police Department, Ronald Nelson seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Harold Porter made a motion to pay current bills, George Chafin seconded, and the vote was unanimous.

Ronald Nelson made a motion to adjourn, Mark Snow seconded, being no further business meeting adjourned.

Mark A. McClure, Mayor